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STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW                             

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk   

 

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Stackpole VC 

School on Monday, December 4th 2017, at 7.30pm.  

Update on current issues 

1. Broadband provision: progress with Eluned Morgan AM has had a meeting with Open 

Reach a picture was taken of Eluned Morgan and David Edwards titled a tale of two cabinets. 

2. New Penrhyn VC School:  The new Penrhyn School is on target to open on the new site on 

the 8th Jan 2018.  The first governor’s meeting was held on 27th November 2017. 

3. Dog Fouling signs: Two new signs required for the entrance and exit of the village and one 

for the church car park. The signs are currently being made and will be ready for collection in 

January 2018. 

4. Sunken drain in Stackpole:  The councillors asked the clerk to chase this matter up as a 

matter of urgency. 

5. Clerk’s PAYE: The clerk attended a One Voice Wales training course The Council as an 

Employer which was effectively training on community council clerks and PAYE information 

to be discussed at the next community council meeting in January 2018.  It was agreed that 

the clerk register the council with HMRC and no further pay checks to be written. 

6. Community Council Website:  The clerk asked for photographs of Stackpole and 

Castlemartin for the website and Councillor Steve Alderman is to bring some in to the next 

meeting in January 2018. 

7. Speeding through Gilead: Temporary Radar Police were seen in the area checking 

speeding a fortnight ago.  

8. Dip in the road at Stackpole:  The councillors asked the clerk to chase up this matter with 

Darren Thomas at Pembrokeshire County Council and to inform Darren that it was Dwyr 

Cymru that initially dug up the road. 

9. Sunken Road at Sampson Cross:  The clerk has reported the matter to PCC who stated 

they would look at repairing the hole as soon as possible.  The councillors asked the clerk to 

chase this matter up with Darren Thomas at PCC as the hole still remains. 

10. Emergency Planning:  Councillor Margot Bateman raised the issue of emergency planning                

having recently attending a workshop Margot requested that the councillors all think of ways 

to have the villages prepared in the event of an emergency. This is to be discussed at the 

next meeting in January 2018. 
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11. Freshwater West Bridge:  Councillor Alderman asked the clerk to write to the highways 

department at PCC and request a weight sign with a red triangle to prevent heavy vehicles 

going down over the bridge and send a copy to Angle Community Council. 

 

12. Fence at Woodland Rise:  The councillors asked the clerk to chase this up again as the 

fence of the property opposite 4 Woodland Rise has not yet been repaired. 

 

13. Chapel Hill Hedge:  The hedge at Chapel Hill requires cutting back the councillors asked the 

clerk to write to PCC and request this hedging is cut back. 

 

14. Road Sweeping:  Councillor Peter Nicholas asked the clerk to write to PCC and request a 

road sweeper to sweep the roads at Freshwater East Hill from Trewent, Cheriton Stackpole 

and River Hill Stackpole. 

 

15. Social Care & Well Being Act: Councillor Margot Bateman mentioned the Social Care & 

Well Being Act and asked that we all think about vulnerable people left on their own, suicide, 

drop in centres and empty properties. 

NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

Letter received from Pembrokeshire County Council detailing the Christmas and New Year waste 

and recycling collections. 

Usual day of Collection Will be Collected on 

Monday 25th December Saturday 23rd December 

Tuesday 26th December Sunday 24th December 

Monday 1st January Saturday 30 December 

 

Letter received from Bosherston Church Council expressing sincere thanks for the contribution of 

£100 towards the cost of maintaining the churchyard and asking for the same consideration 

towards the churchyard maintenance for the forthcoming year. 

Letter received from Pembrokeshire County Council detailing Local Development Plan 2 – Review 

Report and Delivery Agreement Consultation. 

Consultation on the Review Report and Delivery Agreement will take place for an 8 week period 

commencing on Thursday 9th November, all comments must be received no later than 5.00pm on 

Friday 5th January 2018.  Copies of both documents and feedback forms are available on the 

council’s website in the current situations section. https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-

say. 

Letter received from NHS Wales Health Collaborative a major Trauma Network for South West 

Wales and South Powys.  NHS Wales Health Collaborative want to develop services to give an 

increased chance of survival and better recovery and quality of life if you suffer a major trauma 

https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say
https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say
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anywhere in South Wales.  NHS Wales Health Collaborative are running a public consultation 

document which explains: 

 What they mean by a major trauma network 

 Why they think they need a major trauma network in the South Wales region and what this 

could look like. 

 What their proposal is for establishing a major trauma centre in Cardiff and a large trauma 

unit in Swansea. 

 How the development of a major trauma network may affect you, wherever you live in 

Wales. 

Further information about the plans can be found on the website at 

www.publichealthwales.org/majortraumaconsultation. 

PLANNING 

 

NP/17/0505/FUL – Installation of a 20 m monopole supporting 3 no. antennas, 2 no. transmission 

dishes, 1 no. 2.1 satellite dish, 1 no. generator, 3 no. equipment cabinets and a meter cabinet 

within a secure compound and development ancillary thereto – The Home Farm, Stackpole, 

Pembroke, Pembrokeshire, Sa71 5DQ 

AOB 

Discuss the consultation document for the trauma centre in Swansea at the next meeting. 

Councillor Andrew Evans to email the parish meeting minutes from 1959 as the churchyard of the 

old vicarage is 1200 – 1300 years old and is enquiring about grants. 

Councillor Billy Evans said a pallet of asbestos had been dumped at Warren Cross it has been 

reported to PCC Billy asked the clerk to chase the matter up. 

Councillor David Edwards asked the clerk to contact Pembroke Comprehensive School and see if 

the rural bus route covering Stackpole could be changed as pupils from Stackpole are on the bus 

for one hour in the morning and one hour in the evening. 

The precept for 2018/19 will be discussed at the next meeting including setting the budget for the 

forthcoming year. 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Castlemartin 

Community Hall on Monday 8th January 2018 at 7.30 pm. 

 

 

http://www.publichealthwales.org/majortraumaconsultation

